BROOME PARISH COUNCIL
Chairman – Mr Don Billington

Clerk – Mr Marcus J. Hart 

Minutes of the Meeting of Broome Parish Council Meeting Held on Wednesday  4th February, 2015 at 7:30pm at Broome Parish Hall

Present:- Cllr Don Billington (DB) (Chairman), Cllr Mark Billingham (MB)  Cllr Robert Whitehouse (RW), Cllr Nicola Speakman (NS) (7:35pm),Cllr David Pheysey (DP) and Cllr. Sherida Bredon.
Also, present was Mr Marcus Hart (MJH) (clerk) and District Councillors Stephen Williams and Pauline Hayward.
1. Public Question Time:- No members of the public asked any questions.
2. Apologies:- None. County Councillor Stephen Clee sent apologies. 
3. Declarations of Interest:- None.
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting:- MB indicated that in paragraph 11, 5th line it should read length not set. With this one amendment the minutes were proposed by MB and seconded by DB as a true and accurate record. 

5. Police Report:- PCSO Ruston reported that there had only been one theft of an energiser on Broome Lane. DP raised the issue of hare coursing late December between 9pm-midnight without owner’s permission and there was a brief discussion about this. PCSO Ruston gave her report and left at 7:38pm.
6. District Councillor’s Report:- None

7. County Councillor’s Report:- None

8. Matters Arising:- 
Watery lane is going to be re-jetted on 13th Feb and someone is going into the culvert and camera again. KH from WFDC has confirmed this to DB. Watery Lane still has to be tackled. DB took the opportunity to thank PVH for her £500 contribution from her local funding to the PC and indicated that we still had a drainage issue at Watery Lane.
The white lines on the A450 have now been reinstated.

MJH reported that the barns at 100 Acre Farm dealt with allowed under permitted development hence there was no formal consultation.

9. Parish Council Vacancy:- Sherida Bredon, was formally co-opted at the beginning of tonight’s meeting. SB, like everyone else is on the PC until May.  We still have one vacancy. 
10.Community Speed watch Update

MJH and the DB reported that there had been a number of e-mails exchanged on this matter between MJH and the police and David Hunter from WCC highways. It was agreed to have the speed monitors at the location near the bend of Broome Lane, roughly half way between the two bends, in the village and 100 Acre Farm. Once this further speed data had been captured and analysed we could feed this to West Mercia Police to progress the community speed watch scheme.
11. Lengths man’s Update:-
MJ was not present.
DB reported that he had received 3 further invoices, all for £200.There was also a further invoice for £20 for installing the new bench. The invoices take the PC up to 17th January, 2015. All of these invoices were approved for payment.
MJ has looked at the salt in all of the grit bins. 

DB said that MJ hasn’t used the second tonne of salt. 

DB reported that the drain in the little lane not working. The ponding is starting to lift the tarmac. DB raised the issue of raising it with DH and stated that he had done so and has been told that it is on the list but down the priority list.

12. Councillors Complaints:-

NS reported that there is a big pothole along Broome Lane near the junction of Little Lane.

The bench at the Broome Lane junction in the village is getting a bit rotten.

DB said he would ask Eric Clement to assist but DP indicated that he had retired. 
PVH suggested that MJ may be able to help and DB will ask him. MB will also see if he is able to suggest anyone who can help.

DP raised the issue of the Well House and that a business is running from there. There are courier vans that are carrying card board packing and it is destroying the grass verges. Weir Waste are turning their vehicles in this area and damaging verges. The white carrier vans are damaging the verges. 
DP stated that this is causing a nuisance in the village. NS said that planning had been round before.

DB asked if PC wanted to pursue to see what the position is with WFDC. MB stated that it is legitimate to ask the questions. NS stated that she was not bothered about the business. 

The PC agreed that this issue should be raised with WFDC planning enforcement in order that the actual situation could be clarified. This was resolved unanimously.
The PC asked MJH to write to the occupiers of the Well House, in particular Julie Jones. 

SB raised the issue of the bin next to the bench. It was stated that this matter had been raised before and agreed that this matter would be kept under review.
13. Planning:-
The schedule was circulated and the application’s since the last meeting and the PC responses noted. There was one application in respect of Broome House.
The PC has   received a further two applications on Monday of this week, one at Fairacres, Broome Lane and one at Gateways, Belbroughton Road.
DP and NS were approved for the planning sub-committee for the next quarter, the same as the previous quarter and so would look at these two applications.
14. Finance:-
The spreadsheet was checked against the bank statements and duly signed by DB confirming that they tallied. 
DB spoke to his draft budget for 2015-2016. There was a general discussion about this.
It was resolved unanimously that the precept for 2015-2016 be set with a 10% increase but that as the council tax base had increased by, 18, from 178 to 196, there would be a further 18 households to pay this and therefore, in fact the actual council tax levy would be a reduction of 0.8% and this would show as this on the bill. DB proposed this and DP seconded this. 
A cheque in the sum of £620 for MJ was approved as per agenda item 11.
15. Meetings attended:-
DB read his meeting report and spoke to it. 
DP reported on the Chaddesley Education Foundation. DP stated that he had  attended 1 meeting and missed 1. He stated that they had 1 property vacant. DP stated that on 30th January, the Old School site, was sold to A and H construction directly, without the Parish Council. 
16. Footpaths Officer:- 
The sub-committee has still not met to determine the money allocated by SJC for styles. NS has e-mailed WCC Amanda Hill regarding the cost of styles and MJH agreed also to make contact.
The issue of the footpath by Wheatlands, was raised as an issue as it is quite dangerous.
17. Correspondence:-
The list was duly circulated.
18. Councillor’s Reports:- 
None.
19. Broome Village Hall:-
DB reported that the AGM is 10th March. DB indicated that in fact, the PC are meant to nominate a representative. DB indicated that he was prepared to continue to be our nominee and therefore, DP proposed, NS seconded and this was unanimously approved. Don indicated that they were going to be short of trustees as a couple of trustees are resigning. DB indicated that they also need a treasurer as Diane Pheysey is stepping down. If anyone else on the PC was interested in a position, then please let Don or Diana Ingham know.
20. Emergency Plan. 

DB reported that one of the parts of this plan was to identify where people would be put in an emergency and the place in Broome was the village hall but the PC had not actually asked the village hall committee and DB said that the PC should formally ask the village hall committee and he undertook to do so.

DB and RW have been working on this. There is a template from WFDC, which  Richard Davies-Leach has prepared. The plan is not quite ready yet and would be brought back to a future meeting of the PC for approval. 
21. Date of the Next Meetings:-

     1st April, 2015 at 7:30pm (Annual Parish Meeting)
     21st May, 2015 at 7:30pm (Annual General Meeting)
     2nd September, 2015 at 7:30pm
     2nd December, 2015 at 7:30pm
NB: DB reported that the AGM date had been changed as we have elections to the PC this year and the AGM could not be in advance of them.

Meeting closed at 9:30pm.
Signed…………………………………………(Chairman)

Dated…………………………………………..

PAGE  

